
 

February 21, 2017 

 

 

 

The Honorable Jacob LaTurner, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator LaTurner: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 6 by Senator Faust-Goudeau 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 6 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 SB 6 would require all Kansas law enforcement agencies to adopt a detailed, written 

policy relating to the procedures to be employed when inquiring about the possession of firearms 

by an individual during an enforcement action.  Policies would be implemented by all Kansas 

law enforcement agencies within two years after the effective date of the bill and would be 

available for public inspection during normal business hours.  The bill specifies the basic 

parameters required of any policy and defines the meaning of “enforcement action.”  
 

 The Attorney General states as a law enforcement agency it would be required to adopt a 

policy as specified in the bill, which could be accomplished within existing resources.  The 

League of Kansas Municipalities and the Kansas Association of Counties state developing a 

policy as required by SB 6 would take additional staff time and training; however, any fiscal 

effect would be negligible to local governments.  Both the Kansas Bureau of Investigation and 

the Kansas Highway Patrol would be required to develop a policy for each agency, which could 

be done within existing resources.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 6 is not reflected in The 

FY 2018 Governor’s Budget Report.  
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 
 

cc:  Kim Torrey, Highway Patrol 

 Shelia Sawyer-Tyler, KBI 

 Brock Ingmire, League of Municipalities 

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties 

 Willie Prescott, Office of the Attorney General  


